
August 29,2007 

Ms Claudia Orlando 
California Energy Commission 
Dockets Office 
Re: Docket No. 07-SB-1 
151 6 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 9581 4-551 2 

Dear Ms Orlando, 

Attached are the Los Angeles Department of Water and Power's comments on 
the Energy Commission's Staff Report, Senate Bill IEligibility Criteria and 
Conditions for Incentives for Solar Energy Systems. We appreciate the ability to 
comment on this report and will continue to support the CEC's efforts to 
successfully implement SBI. If you have any questions, please call John 
Kerrigan at (213) 367-0381. 

Sincerely, 

Randy S. Howard 
Executive Assistant to the Chief Operating Officer 

Enclosures 



LADWP Comments on Senate Bill 1 Eligibility requirements Staff Report 

The Los Angeles Department of Water and Power (LADWP) is pleased to submit 
the following comments on the California Energy Commission Staff Report on 
Eligibility Criteria and Conditions for Incentives for Solar Energy Systems, Senate 
Bill 1 . 

The LADWP is the nation's largest municipal utility, providing reliable, low-cost 
water and power services to Los Angeles residents and businesses in an 
environmentally responsible manner. LADWP services about 1.4 million electric 
customers and 680,000 water customers in Los Angeles. 

The City of Los Angeles has a goal of meeting 20% of its electrical energy needs 
with renewable energy by 2010, and increasing that amount to 35% by 2020. 
LADWP is aggressively pursuing large scale development of many new 
renewable energy resources, including wind, geothermal, biomass, small hydro 
and solar. Solar energy resources being pursued include large scale 
concentrating solar thermal plants as well as large and small scale solar PV 
projects. 

LADWP also has a more specific goal of interconnecting 280MW of customer 
installed solar photovoltaic generating systems by 201 7 as its part of the 
California Solar Initiative as outlined in SBI. This amount of solar capacity would 
provide about 2% of Los Angeles' electrical energy needs. 

To date, more than $60 million has been expended for customer incentives to 
install solar photovoltaic systems. Through June 2007, there have been a total of 
nearly 900 solar photovoltaic systems installed in Los Angeles totaling 
approximately 10.9 Megawatts (MW) AC. In addition, another 150 requests for 
solar photovoltaic systems have been requested and reservations confirmed for 
an installation incentive representing 1.8 MW AC. 

LADWP is aggressively promoting and encouraging conservation and the 
maximum use of energy efficient measures. We are committed to building upon 
our strong energy efficiency foundation with recently implemented programs such 
as Custom Efficiency, Refrigeration, and New Construction. 

As an example of the LADWP commitment to energy efficiency, we recently 
launched an initiative to distribute 50,000 free refrigerators to low-income families 
in Los Angeles. The entire exchange program is scheduled to save 675 
gigawatt-hours of energy or roughly 2.8% of projected annual sales for the 2007- 
2008 fiscal year. This will save an estimated $37 million in fuel costs, resulting in 
a savings to the LADWP of $12 million. 

The existing solar program is being revised to be compliant with SB1 and is 
scheduled for consideration on September 4, 2007 by the Board of Water and 








